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The GoodNews 
Letter 

Christiansburg Presbyterian Church, Christiansburg, Virginia  April 2019 

God calls Christiansburg Presbyterian Church to be a welcoming, loving,  
and diverse community that offers people the opportunity to journey  

toward the fullest expression of their Christian faith. 
 

Parsonally Speaking . . .  
• It was a joy for all of us to have the service of 

ordination and installation for our recently 
elected Elders on Sunday, March 17. Dinah 
Arnott and Savannah Hamilton (Youth Elder) 
were ordained and installed to active service 
on CPC’s Session, Class of 2019. David 
Andrews and Melissa Lawson were ordained 
and installed, Class of 2021. Previously 
ordained Elders Anne Greene, Tom Greene, 
and Gary Overstreet were installed, Class of 
2021. Please remember these and all your 
Session members in your prayers, and 
express your appreciation for their service the 
next time you see them. 

• I would like to invite and encourage you to 
participate in the following special services 
and events through which we 
are observing Holy Week and 
Easter this year: 
• Palm Sunday, April 14 – 

Holy Week begins 
• Maundy Thursday, April 18, 

7:00 p.m. – Joint Maundy Thursday 
Worship Service with St. Paul United 
Methodist Church. This year the service will 
be at St. Paul, with Don Makin preaching. 

• Good Friday, April 19 – CPC’s Sanctuary 
will be open for individual meditation and 

prayer from 9:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. A devotional 
guide will be available. 
Come and go as you are 
able. 

• Easter Day, April 21: 
 7:00 a.m. – Joint Easter 

Sunrise Service with St. 
Paul United Methodist 
Church, this year at CPC.  
Following the service, 
breakfast will be served in our Fellowship 
Hall.  Everyone’s welcome! 

 9:45 a.m. – Children’s Easter Egg Hunt, 
for all children through 4th grade. Bring 
your Easter basket, and meet outside 
behind the church building. 

 10:30 a.m. – Easter worship in the 
Sanctuary. This year’s One Great Hour of 
Sharing Easter Offering will be received. 
For more information about this offering, 
keep reading on page 4. 

 

 

An Invitation to 
“Consider CPC” 

Have you been thinking about becoming a 
member of CPC, and you want to know more 
about our church and what it means to be 
Presbyterian? Or, are you already a CPC 
member, and you’d like a refresher course?  
Either way, you’re cordially invited to the next 
“Consider CPC” class that will be offered on 
Sunday, April 14, 12:00 to 3:00 p.m. 

We’ll begin with a light lunch in the Fellowship 
Hall, enjoying good food and one another’s 
company. Then there will be a time for 
discovering more about CPC and being 
Presbyterian. One of the highlights of the class 
will be a tour of our facility, revealing some “little-
known secrets” about the church building! 

(cont. on p. 4) 
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A Place to Pray  
CPC’s Prayer Chapel is located 
on the ground floor of the 
church building, next to the 
Multi-Purpose Room. Anyone 
who seeks a quiet space for 
individual prayer or meditation is 
invited to use the Prayer 
Chapel, which is available 
during regular church office 
hours (9 a.m. to 5 p.m. weekdays) and any other 
times the building is open. To arrange use of the 
Prayer Chapel at other times, please contact the 
church office (382-2802). 

Communion for Those 
Who Can’t Make It to 
Church 
The Sacrament of the Lord’s 
Supper is available for those 
who are homebound, 
hospitalized, or otherwise 
unable to attend worship. To 
have the sacrament brought to you, please call 
the church office (382-2802). Anyone who wishes 
to request Communion for a family member or 
relative who is not able to make the request 
her/himself may do so by calling the church. 

 

Visit Us on the Web 
Web Page:  www.christiansburgpres.org 

Facebook Page:  Christiansburg Presbyterian Church 
E-mail:  cpchurch@usit.net 

Presbytery of the Peaks:  www.peakspresbytery.org 
Synod of the Mid-Atlantic:  www.synatlantic.org 

       Presbyterian Church, USA:  www.pcusa.org 
 
 

The GoodNews Letter is published monthly by Christiansburg Presbyterian Church, 
107 W. Main St., Christiansburg, VA  24073 

Phone 540-382-2802; Fax 540-382-1106 
The Rev. Dr. Donald E. Makin, Pastor 

Sunday Worship Schedule (New This Year!) 
9:30 a.m. – Journey Groups for all ages 

10:30 a.m. – Worship 
Deadline for newsletter submissions is the 20th of each month. 

Articles may be submitted in writing and left in the GoodNews Letter box next to the church office or 
submitted by email to Kathie Hollandsworth at luraedythe@gmail.com. 

The GoodNews Letter is distributed via an email message linked to CPC’s website. If you would like to 
receive a hard copy by mail, please call 540-382-2802 or email the church office at cpchurch@usit.net.

 

Ushers for April 
Bru Brubaker, Elijah Brubaker, Elaine Gall, Eleanor Horton, 

Emilee Horton, Rickey Horton, Ronnie Horton

http://www.christiansburgpres.org/
mailto:cpchurch@usit.net
http://www.peakspresbytery.org/
http://www.synatlantic.org/
http://www.pcusa.org/
mailto:luraedythe@gmail.com
mailto:cpchurch@usit.net
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SPRING 
CONCERT 

 

Justin Craig, 
Guitarist 

 
 
 

 

Sunday, April 28, 3:00 pm 

Christiansburg Presbyterian Church 
107 West Main St. 

Christiansburg, VA 
 

All are welcome 
Free admission 

Reception following  
 

Justin is an active classical and jazz guitarist  
who performs quite often as a soloist and as  

leader of a variety of groups, including a  
modern jazz and Brazilian group. 

Come and enjoy his performance showcasing  
both his classical and jazz guitar interests. 
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It’s College Care Package Time! 
Spring is here, and it’s time to prepare “Care Packages” for our young 
adults attending college. Last semester’s response from the congregation 
was again WONDERFUL, and those who contributed to the Care Packages 

were sharing in a much-appreciated project of caring for OUR children. Last semester, over 30 
packages were mailed to our students! 
Care Packages will be sent out this semester the third week of April (before Spring exams), and we 
would like donations of office supplies; individually wrapped granola bars, nabs, cookies, candy; or 
anything else you think would be well received (or wish you had received in a care package when you 
were in college!). Monetary gifts to help pay for the postage would also be greatly appreciated. 
A special box is available in the main hallway to receive your gifts. THANKS again for helping us “care” 
for our young adults. 
IF YOU HAVE A FAMILY MEMBER WHO HAS NOT BEEN RECEIVING CARE PACKAGES, PLEASE 
NOTIFY THE CHURCH OFFICE. 
 

 

Parsonally Speaking . . . (cont. from p. 1) 
About the One Great Hour of Sharing Easter 
Offering: Jesus’ ministry was among those who 
were most vulnerable. He preached good news to 
the poor and release to the captives.  
The One Great Hour of Sharing 
Easter Offering helps us share this 
same good news with those same 
vulnerable people in our world today:  
those who are hungry, who are 
suffering from disaster, who are dealing with 
oppression in society. Every gift made to this 
offering will meet the needs of real people. 
Today, projects supported by OGHS are 
underway in more than 100 countries. Your gifts 
help carry out the work of: 
 Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, which 

works within communities as they recover and 

find hope after the devastation of natural or 
human-caused disasters. 

 Presbyterian Hunger Program, which takes 
action to alleviate hunger and its 
systemic causes and helps create 
access to healthy food for entire 
communities. 
 Self-Development of People, 
which partners with people and 

communities with tools for development and 
education to alleviate poverty, oppression, and 
injustice. 

As you are able, please plan to give generously 
to this special annual offering on Easter Day. On 
behalf of all who will benefit from your help, many 
thanks! 

 

Peace and all good,   
 
 

Consider CPC (cont. from p. 1) 

While the “Consider CPC” class is not a requirement for joining the church – nor does 
taking part in the class obligate you to join – it is hoped that many participants will choose 
to become members of our church family (May 5 is the anticipated date for our next new 
member Sunday). 

Because lunch is being provided, reservations are required so we’ll know how many to 
expect. To attend the “Consider CPC” class on April 14, please contact Shelda Wills or Don Makin in 
the church office, 382-2802, no later than Sunday, April 7. Upon request, child care will be available. 
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Attention, High School Graduates! 
CPC’s high school graduates will be honored during worship on Sunday, May 19. All 
graduates who would like to be recognized that day are asked to complete a graduate 
information form. Do you have a child or grandchild who will be graduating from high 
school this spring? Please let them know about this upcoming celebration. Forms are 
available in the church office. 

 

 

Presbyterian Women News 
The Spring Gathering for Presbyterian 
Women in the New River Valley, 
Roanoke Valley, and Highlands 
Neighborhoods will take place Sunday 
afternoon, April 7, at High Bridge 
Presbyterian Church in Natural Bridge. 
Registration will be available from 2:00-
2:30 p.m. The Gathering will convene at 
2:30 p.m. and will conclude by 4:30 p.m.   
The Spring Gathering will include a brief 
devotional; a “Peaks PW Top 10” hymn sing; a 
memorial service for those women who died in 
2018; and information about the Birthday 
Offering, the PW Synod Summer Gathering in 
June, and the Peaks PW Annual Gathering in 
September. 
Because the 2019 mission project for the Peaks 
PW is “Handbags for Hope,” attendees are 

encouraged to bring new or gently-used 
handbags for distribution to Domestic 
Violence Centers within the Presbytery 
of the Peaks. A plastic baggie 
containing toiletries and other small 
items (such as soap, shampoo, lotion, 
deodorant, toothbrush, toothpaste, 
comb, tissues, scarf, note cards, etc.) 

can be placed in the handbag. Following the 
Gathering, the handbags will be delivered to 
women who are victims of domestic violence. 
The Merry Hearts Circle will meet Monday, April 1 
at 6:00 p.m. in Room 201 (Session Room), and 
the Bethany Circle will meet Tuesday, April 9 at 
10:45 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. Both circles will 
continue their discussions of the Horizons Bible 
Study, God’s Promise: I Am with You by Amy 
Poling Sutherlun.

 

 

Thanks for Your Continued Support 
Dear CPC,  

Thank you for your continued support of my seminary education.    
I am loving my internship experience at Grady Hospital. Being a 
chaplain has allowed me to sit with people at their worst and best 
moments. My classes are also going well, and I especially love my 
preaching course.                                                 Love, Rachel Sutphin 

 

 

Remember Our Shut-In and Out-of-Town Members 
(For contact information on any of our shut-in or out-of-town members, 

please call the church office at 382-2802.) 

Dorothy Beasley Charlotte Davis Ray Obenshain 

Estelle Chandler Lois Morris Edith Reed 
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Notes from the March Session Meeting 
• Session members discussed Chapters 1 and 2 of Canoeing the Mountains: Christian Leadership in 

Uncharted Territory by Tod Bolsinger.   
• A communication was received from DePaul Community Resources, expressing appreciation for 

meeting space at CPC in February for a training event. 
• The Clerk noted that some local missions that had been removed from the 2019 budget due to 

financial constraints have been funded now by individuals in the congregation (Habitat for Humanity, 
To Our House, Women’s Resource Center). 

• Shelda Wills, Commissioner to the February 21 Presbytery of the Peaks meeting at First 
Presbyterian Church in Martinsville, briefly reported on the day’s events. 

• The Compassion Ministry Team noted that volunteers are needed to “Feed the Flock” at Cooper 
House on April 23. 

• The Framework Ministry Team reviewed the income and expense report for February that showed 
income of $19,971.96 and expenses of $25,324.85, for a deficit of $5,352.89. Year-to-date income is 
$36,224.89, and expenses are $52,477.23, for a deficit of $16,252.34. The team also reviewed the 
February 2019 designated accounts report. 

• The Session approved a recommendation from the Framework Ministry Team that the 2018 year-
end budget deficit of $56,785.48 be resolved by using all funds in the Miscellaneous Income and 
Phlegar Fund designated accounts, along with a portion of the Davis Fund designated account. 

• The Togetherness Ministry Team reported that the “Movie Time and Popcorn” all-church fellowship 
event will be rescheduled, that the soup luncheon fundraiser for the Montreat Youth Conference was 
a huge success with $1,004.50 in proceeds, that an After-Church Fellowship event on March 17 will 
honor St. Patrick’s Day and celebrate the ordination and installation of church officers, and that plans 
are being made for an off-site all-church picnic on June 30. 

• The Worship Ministry Team reported that planning is underway for the Annual Spring Concert 
featuring Justin Craig that will tentatively take place April 28. 

• The Session approved a recommendation from the Worship Ministry Team that Taylor Baldwin be 
given permission to return to Austria June 24-August 10. 

• The Director of Youth Ministries and Community Engagement reported that a joint VBS is being 
planned again this year for July 22-25, at St. Paul United Methodist Church; and that the 
sponsorship fundraiser for the Montreat Youth Conference has been successful. 

• The Pastor reported that he attended an initial planning meeting to explore the possibility of creating 
a Community Engagement Program in the NRV for people with intellectual and developmental 
disabilities.   

• The Session heard faith statements from and examined Savannah Hamilton, candidate for ordination 
and installation as Youth Elder in the Class of 2019; Dinah Arnott, candidate for ordination and 
installation as Ruling Elder in the Class of 2019; and David Andrews and Melissa Lawson, 
candidates for ordination and installation as Ruling Elder in the Class of 2021. Following the 
approval of their examinations, the Session voted to proceed with their ordination and installation on 
March 17, along with the installation of previously ordained Ruling Elders in the Class of 2021, Anne 
Greene, Tom Greene, and Gary Overstreet. 
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New Arrival!! 
Abram Thomas Peeples, newborn son of Taylor and Chelsea Peeples, was born 
on March 12 at Lewis Gale Hospital Montgomery. Congratulations and best wishes 
to Taylor and Chelsea; to big sister, Anna; to grandparents, Don and Jennifer Makin 
and John and Cheryl Peeples; to uncles and aunt, Dave and Tommy Makin and 
Anderson and Ginny Peeples; and to cousin, Nora Peeples! 
 

More April Showers of Happiness…
Birthdays 
Apr. 1 Dave Andrews 
Apr. 3 Brian St. John 
Apr. 5 Kortlin Owens 
Apr. 6 Bru Brubaker 
 Elaine Gall 
Apr. 8 Jesse McMullen 
 Patty Prince 
 Ella Stulce 
 Gene Winters 
Apr. 9 Aiden Gunther 
Apr. 11 Anderson Peeples 
 Isabel Shelor 
Apr. 12 Kenita Brugh 
 David Couch 
 Beth Childress Presley 
Apr. 13 Cole Hudson 
 Amanda Overstreet 
 Sydney Rumpf 
Apr. 14 Rosalie Jurisson 
 Collin Smith 

Apr. 15 Judy DiIoia 

 
 

Apr. 16 Lindsey Craft Hale 
 Kelly Stulce 
Apr. 17 Suzanne Dunn 
 Taylor Peeples 
Apr. 21 Libby Beamer 
 Kristina Cook 
Apr. 23 John Epperly 
 Wayne King 
 Doris Miller 
 Eric Snow 
 James Williams 
Apr. 24 Nicholas Keeling 
Apr. 25 Sarah Akers 
 Avalon McMullen 
Apr. 26 Dallas St. Clair 
Apr. 27 Herb Miller 
 Norm Morgan 
Apr. 28 David French 
 Paulos Gorzycki 
Apr. 30 Tyler Gall 
 Tom Teates 

Anniversaries 
Apr. 3 Ken & Lori Keeling 
 Jim & Sue Taylor 
Apr. 4 Jared & Marie March 
Apr. 5 Dave & Pam Goff 
Apr. 6 Jeff & Julie Stanley 
Apr. 7 Steve & Susan Frank 
Apr. 11 Sam & Janet Doak 
Apr. 23 Ralph & Sandra  
                  Clements 
Apr. 25 Richard & Alice Alley 
 Bru & Martha Brubaker 
 Tyler Kirby & Aaron 
                   Harris-Kirby 
 

 

Need a Helping Hand Around the 
House? 
CPC’s Men’s Group is dedicated to offering assistance to anyone in the church 
who may need a little help from time to time with small jobs at home. Need some 
furniture moved? A leaky faucet fixed? A running toilet repaired? A hard-to-reach 

light bulb replaced? Furnace filters changed? Smoke detector checked? Pictures or mirror hung? We 
would love to help . . . no charge!  
Please call the church office (382-2802) to make your request. Your information will be passed on to 
us, and we will be in touch to set up a time. While we are not able to perform routine yard work (such 
as mowing, trimming, raking) or major repairs or renovations, we are eager to pitch in with the many 
smaller odd jobs that crop up around the house all the time.   
Please do call the church office to let us know how we can lend a hand! 
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Good News Continues . . .  
From the Practical Christian Living Journey Group 

Last month, the Practical Christian Living Journey Group was pleased to share with our entire congregation 
good news surrounding the otherwise somewhat sad and unsettling circumstances in which some school 
children in our local communities live. After the February newsletter article was published, our Journey Group 
was surprised and delighted to receive an anonymous donation to help these children in some creative ways. 
We are happy to share the written correspondence that was passed on to us by the church office including 
suggestions as to how the donated funds might be used. 

FROM: Anonymous Donor 
Please make the attached funds ($2,000) available to the Practical Christian Living Journey Group to 

support the activities of Anne Lawson, MC School Counselor, to provide material, educational, and 
encouragement to the students in her class that all too often receive none of this care or love from their 
parents. These funds are to be advanced to Anne directly or to the Journey Group as the Group would 
direct. There is no expectation that these funds need to be spent immediately; let Anne and the Journey 
Group take their time to decide the best application for these funds.  

Here are some possibilities how Anne and the Practical Christian Living Journey Group might consider 
applying the funds to benefit these students and/or even their families. Of course, she and the Journey 
Group will have additional ideas how to use such funds, and Anne's ideas should of course take priority. 

• Pay for a summer camp that is dedicated to help students like those in Anne's class. 
• Use part or all the funds to pay initial wages for an employer willing to hire one or more of these students 

and teach them some work skills. 
o Working on a farm during the summer might be an ideal first work experience.  With our offer to pay 

the wages of the student, a farmer or other employer might have a helper for the summer without any 
wage expense! 

o Transportation to work and back might be an issue with which the Journey Group might need to help. 
o Might there be some basic living skill classes that could be of interest to these students, even the boys? 
o Basic financial literacy instruction. 
o Perhaps a small garden plot could be tilled around the school that someone could guide the class in 

planting and growing a few vegetable items that might be ready to harvest before school ends for the 
summer. Lettuce is one food item that comes to mind. What might it mean to the students if they took 
home for their families something to eat that they had grown? 

o Cooking classes. Bring in someone with portable equipment who would use hands-on instruction to 
create some dishes that the students could take home. One never knows; after some possible initial 
reluctance, the boys might enjoy this. For these students to prepare dish(es) to take home for the 
family to eat could have an incalculable positive effect. One never knows. 

o Bringing in someone skilled in “conflict resolution” might be a topic that once it gets started could be 
of interest. Someone who uses role playing might be best suited for this. 

o Perhaps a well-known local sports figure could be invited to speak to these youngsters and give them 
a "tough-love" talk. Bud Foster comes to mind. 

o Any number of other topics that Anne and others might suggest. 
Question: Do these students have access to free lunches, etc., during the summer? If not, what might 

the Journey Group or the whole church do to facilitate meals being available when school is not in 
session? 

This gift is not intended to replace any support that this Journey Group is or has been doing to extend 
love and care for seemingly forgotten children like these in Anne's class. Hopefully, these funds can 
expand and build on the care already being extended.  
The Practical Christian Living Journey Group challenges all of us to offer suggestions and expand on the ideas 
offered how these funds might be used to help these students. If you have additional thoughts and ideas about 
this, please email them to our journey group leaders Gary Overstreet, (garyoverstreet11@gmail.com) or Bru 
Brubaker (brubrubaker@gmail.com). God does indeed work in mysterious (and joyful) ways!  

  

mailto:garyoverstreet11@gmail.com
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We Welcome All Who Worship  
with Us 
We welcome all visitors to our worship services and activities. If you are 

a visitor, please know that your presence among us is noted and appreciated. We hope to see 
you again. Members, if you see neighbors or co-workers visiting us, please extend your 
personal greeting, and invite them to return. Let’s be sure all our visitors know that they are 
welcome and needed here! 
 

 

Memorial Gifts 
In memory of Angie Bowles by Shelda Wills; and Gene, Ann, & Emily Winters 

In memory of Andy Messner by Phillip & Kathryn Bridges 
In memory of Thomas “Al” Moles by Shelda Wills 

Designated for the Montreat Youth 
Conference Scholarships 

In memory of Monty Leitch by an anonymous donor 
 
 

 

Spiritual Direction Available 
Jennifer Makin is available to assist individuals seeking to deepen in their 
personal relationship with God or who find themselves in the midst of 
spiritual crisis. The spiritual life is one of "formation" characterized by 
periods of healing, growth, and transformation as we gradually allow 
ourselves to know and be known by God. During such periods, it can be 

extremely helpful to have a spiritual companion or director who provides faithful listening in the 
context of a safe and trusting relationship where confidentiality is held in sacred trust. Jennifer is a 
developmental psychologist, spiritual director, massage therapist, and healing touch practitioner. As 
such, she has many tools and resources to draw upon to assist those on the path to wholeness. To 
make an appointment, you may call her at 382-2390, or email her at ringbearer01@hotmail.com. 
  

tel:%28540%29%20382-2390
mailto:ringbearer01@hotmail.com
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For Easter: Lilies and Landscaping 
Contributions will gratefully be accepted for the purchase of Easter lilies to decorate the Sanctuary 
on Easter Day, and/or toward the cost of outside spring and summer landscaping at CPC. You are 
invited to give any amount for either or both purposes. The full cost of a single lily this year is $11.) 
The names of all who contribute will be listed in the worship bulletin on Easter Day. Final deadline 
for contributions is Monday, April 15.  Thank you! 

FOR LILIES FOR OUTSIDE LANDSCAPING 

Donor(s):_____________________ 

_____________________________ 

Given (please check): 

 in memory of:_______________ 

 __________________________ 

 in honor of:_________________ 

 __________________________ 

 to the glory of God 

 other:_____________________ 

 __________________________ 

Amount for lilies: 

$_______________ 

Donor(s):_____________________ 

_____________________________ 

Given (please check): 

 in memory of:_______________ 

 __________________________ 

 in honor of:_________________ 

 __________________________ 

       to the glory of God 

       other:_____________________ 

       __________________________ 

Amount for outside landscaping: 

$_______________ 

Please make checks payable to Christiansburg Presbyterian Church, 
designated for “Easter flowers.” Many thanks! 



Christiansburg Presbyterian Church 
107 West Main St. 
Christiansburg, VA  24073 April 2019 540-382-2802

cpchurch@usit.net 
www.christiansburgpres.org 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
1 
10:00 AM Office 
Staff Meeting 
6:00 PM Merry 
Hearts Circle 
Meeting – Rm. 201 

2 3 
5:00 PM Children’s 
Ensemble – Rm. 107 
5:45 PM Youth & Adult 
Ensemble – Rm. 107  
6:30 PM Chancel Ringers – 
Rm. 103  
7:15 PM Chancel Choir – 
Rm. 103 

4 
4:00 PM Spiritual 
Listening Journey Group 
– Rm. 202

5 6 

7 – 5th Sunday in Lent 
9:30 AM Sunday Morning 
Journey Groups 
10:30 AM Worship 
2:30 PM Peaks PW Spring 
Neighborhood Gathering at 
High Bridge Presbyterian 
Church, Natural Bridge 

8 
10:00 AM Office 
Staff Meeting 

9 
10:45 AM Bethany Circle 
Meeting – FH 
6:30 PM Session 
Meeting – FH  

10 
5:00 PM Children’s 
Ensemble – Rm. 107 
5:45 PM Youth & Adult 
Ensemble – Rm. 107  
6:30 PM Chancel Ringers – 
Rm. 103  
7:15 PM Chancel Choir – 
Rm. 103 

11 12 13 

14 – Palm Sunday 
9:30 AM Sunday Morning 
Journey Groups  
10:30 AM Worship 
12:00 N “Consider CPC” class 
and luncheon – FH   

15 
10:00 AM Office 
Staff Meeting 

16 17 
5:00 PM Children’s 
Ensemble – Rm. 107 
5:45 PM Youth & Adult 
Ensemble – Rm. 107  
6:30 PM Chancel Ringers – 
Rm. 103  
7:15 PM Chancel Choir – 
Rm. 103 

18 – Maundy Thursday 
7:00 PM Joint Maundy 
Thursday Service at St. 
Paul United Methodist 
Church 

19 – Good Friday 
9:00 AM-5:00 PM 
Sanctuary open for 
prayer and 
meditation 

20 

Newsletter 
Deadline 

21 – Easter 
7:00 AM Joint Sunrise Service 
on back lawn, followed by 
breakfast for all, provided by 
CPC Men’s Group – FH  
9:30 AM Sunday Morning 
Journey Groups 
9:45 AM Children’s Easter Egg 
Hunt – Playground  
10:30 AM Worship – One 
Great Hour of Sharing Offering 
received 

22 
10:00 AM Office 
Staff Meeting 

23 
6:00 PM “Feed the Flock” 
at Cooper House 

24 
5:00 PM Children’s 
Ensemble – Rm. 107 
5:45 PM Youth & Adult 
Ensemble – Rm. 107  
6:30 PM Chancel Ringers – 
Rm. 103  
7:15 PM Chancel Choir – 
Rm. 103 

25 26 27 

28 
9:30 AM Sunday Morning 
Journey Groups 
10:30 AM Worship 
3:00 PM Annual Spring 
Concert - Sanctuary 

29 
10:00 AM Office 
Staff Meeting 

30 

mailto:cpchurch@usit.net
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